Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Information Governance Policy 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
A copy of any policy/policies relating to information governance and the handling of personal data in relation to children's social care records. In force September 2019 to March 2020.
Answer:
Leicester City Council does not have any specific Information Governance policy or policies regarding children’s data.  This is therefore a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

For your information, The Council has a corporate Information Governance & Risk Policy which is published on its website at:

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/information-governance-and-risk-policy/
Also, please find attached the Council’s redaction guidance that is available to all staff dealing with social care records.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
